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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd 

3700 Rutherford Street, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17111 
 

Annual Congregational Meeting— Sunday, November 17, 2019 
 
 

Agenda 

 
Call to order/prayer                      Greg Borzok, President 
 

 

Meeting Minutes            (pp 2-3)  Rob Wix, Secretary 
    Semi-Annual Meeting — April 28, 2019 
 

Staff Reports 

Pastor                      (pp 4-5)  Rev. Kathleen J. Baker, STM 
Treasurer      (pp 6-7)  Joe Stepansky, Treasurer    
    Account Summary—September 2018  (pp 8-15)  

Director of Music              (p 16)   Matt Blaisse, Director  
Youth Ministry                 (p 17)   Zach Hartman, Director 

Statistical Report             (p 18)      
 
Reports of the Committees, Groups, and Task Forces 

Christian Education    (p 19)   Susan Master, Chair 
Evangelism               (p 20)   Julie McCauley, Chair 

Hospitality                       (p  21)  Susan Master, Chair 
Mission & Ministry    (p  22)  Sue Bricker, Chair 
Property Committee   (p  23)  Gary Still, Chair 

Stewardship                     (p  24)  Sam Kuba, Chair 
Worship & Music     (p  25)  Vicki Delp, Chair 
 

Women of the ELCA         (p 26-27)  Karen Borzok, Mary Sprunk 
Workshop                        (p 28)            Georgia Rehm 

 
Building Task Force         (pp 29-30)   Denny Beaver 
R3 Team                          (p 31)   Dix McCauley 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
Amendments to the Model Constitution (pp 32-41) 

Finance Committee            Don Lausch, Chair 
 Proposed Spending Budget  (pp 42-46) 

Nominating,  Congregation Council             
 
ADJOURNMENT                          Greg Borzok, President 
  

 

 

 

CLOSING PRAYER               Rev. Kathleen J. Baker, STM 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd  
Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting Minutes, April 28, 2019 

 
 

1. Call to Order & Prayer — meeting starts at 10:35 a.m. by Greg Borzok, Council   
President, with 47 voting members in attendance, and there was an agenda change. 

 
2. Annual Meeting Minutes, November 11, 2018 — Karen Frischkorn motions, Don 
Lausch seconds, approved. 

 
3. Special Meeting Minutes, December 2, 2018 — Dixie McCauley motions, Annabelle 

Saylor seconds, approved. 
 
4. Pastor Baker’s Report — Greg Borzok asks for Pastor Baker’s report to be moved to 

the end of meeting if Pastor Baker is able to arrive. Day Care Building Use Agreement 
— and more the church does as a nonprofit. 

 
5. Pastor Carnes’ Report — Jeanie Romberger says that Pastor Carnes hasn’t received 
    a job. Greg replies she has received some opportunities but some were not a good fit. 

    Rob Wix motions, Alan Rehm seconds, approved. 
 
6. Treasurer’s Report — Joe Stepansky 

 A. Account Summary, March, 2019 — doing well financially. 
 B. Account Summary, December, 2018 — Joe thanks new arrivals.  

  
 Rob Wix motions, Alan Rehm seconds. Jeanie Romberger asks about Sunday 
 school for children. Greg replies none, only for adults, and no summer Sunday 

 school. 
 
7. Director of Music Report — Matt Blaise 

   Matt announces that he and his wife are expecting their 2nd child this summer.  
Console from Zion was moved to Good Shepherd. Console will be put in during the  

summer. Walker & Brunner most cost effective, but need approval to get contract 
signed with Walker & Brunner. Rhea Leib $2,000 memorial donation was received. 
Matt asks for an additional $15,000 for project. Front loaded will be helpful. Karl asks 

Matt about what happens to the present console. Matt says he believes nothing will 
happen to the current console. Theresa Wix asks Matt about how much money was 

spent so far. Matt says they paid Brunner to move console. Karen Borzok asks if 
$62,000 is the total cost. Jeanie Romberger asks about the sound. Dixie McCauley 
says the set funds for merger budget were less than anticipated. Dave Boyne asks 

about tuning of the organ on an annual basis. At the end of the presentation, the  
congregation voted on the recommendation by the church council: The congregation 
council recommends to the congregation that we approve the digital equipment  

installation to the organ not to exceed $16,000 over previously approved expenditures 
in the merger agreement for the console installation. Denny Beaver motions, Theresa 

Wix seconds, approved. 
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8. Committee Reports 

 Finance Committee — Don Lausch 
 No questions for Don. An audit was held. 

 Property Committee — Karl Valley 
 Dixie McCauley asks about the double door of the education center. 
 Worship & Music Committee — Vicki Delp 

 No questions for Vicki Delp. 
 Mary Hafer motions, Sue Bricker seconds, approved. 
 

9. Old Business 
 Greg Borzok talks about $328,000 from the sale of the Zion Building and  

putting the  funds into CDs. Greg also talked about forming a planning committee on 
contacting architects. 
 

10. New Business 
 The congregation council recommends to the congregation that we approve a 

tithe of $30,000 to go to the Lower Susquehanna Synod Mission Fund. Joe Stepansky 
gives background talk on the fund. Joe says the Synod used $10,000 for 3 years each 
for the Bishop’s Congregational Fund and Benevolence. Dixie asks about catching up 

annually. Joe says no. Edna Hafer asks what’s our mission, ourselves or others? Joel 
Hains asks Joe about money from sale. Joe says only accessibility improvements are 
to be made from the money from the sale for now. Alan Rehm asks about the use of 

the money for infrastructure. Someone asks if other congregations are doing this. Karl 
Valley asks if this is a one-time thing. A motion was made to approve the  $30,000 

tithe by Mary Hafer, Sue Bricker seconds, approved. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:17 a.m. Karen Frischkorn motions, Pastor Carnes  

seconds, approved. Closing Prayer was offered by Susan Master. 
 
 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Rob Wix, Congregation Council Secretary 
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Pastor’s 2019 Annual Report 

 
I am about to do a new thing; 

Now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? 
I will make a way in the wilderness and rivers in the desert. 

Isaiah 43:19 

By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another. 
John 13: 35 

God bless the flexible, for they will never be bent out of shape! 

Anonymous 
 

Grace and peace to you, this day that God has given to us! 
 
I am ever grateful for the ministry, the work that is done in the name of Jesus, here in 

this place.  You continue to find ways to get to know each other; grow in your faith; 
worship our Lord; and, reach out to the community.  As you read through this Annual 

Report, you will find exciting things happening. 
 
At our semi-annual meeting, you voted to send a tithe of the sale of the building that 

housed Zion, on to the synod.  You continue to be faithful and responsible stewards 
with your resources.  Tithing is a biblical principle of how God teaches us to handle all 
of our resources: ourselves, our time and our possessions.  In gratitude for our gener-

osity, Bishop Dunlop and Pastor Jorgensen came to say thank you with a visit to Good 
Shepherd on the weekend of September 21 and 22.  You were hospitable and gracious 

towards them.  Thank you. 
 
As you may already know, I get asked on a regular basis, “How is the merger going?”  

Most of the time this question takes me by surprise since there are so many aspects of 
Good Shepherd that are going so smoothly.  We did so much cooperative work prior to 
the merger that I almost reply, “Merger…what merger?”  And then I take time to reflect 

more specifically on the fine details of where we are. 
 

For those of you that do not know, Pastor Carnes; Don Lausch; Susan Master; Dixie 
McCauley; and, I led a forum at synod assembly to talk specifically about the merger.  
The question and answer format allowed us to disseminate a lot of information in a 

short period of time.  I am grateful for their work as it was yet one more example of 
how well things are going. 

 
We joined with Our Saviour to host two weeks of Family Promise from June 23-July 6 
and a third week from October 20-26.  Lots of folks stepped up to lend a hand and I 

am hopeful that next time we will have even more people volunteer to either make a 
meal; spend the night; or drive the van.  Georgia Rehm is to be commended for coordi-
nating our efforts.  She will need to have help as we move forward, so please consider 

what you will do to assist us with this ministry with families.  You can expect to see 
more newsletter articles and bulletin announcements as we try to be very clear about 

what volunteering entails. 
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You are to be lifted up for your response to our calls for leaders.  Good Shepherd has 

lots of willing volunteers, which makes leading much easier.  Good Shepherd also does 
very well at taking turns and sharing responsibilities, so agreeing to be on the congre-

gation council or chairing a committee does not entail a life sentence.  Thank you to all 
of our council members and volunteers throughout this congregation.  You are appre-
ciated for your work and dedication to God’s work in this place! 

 
I am hopeful and optimistic that we will continue to grow together as a community of 
faith.  More integration is needed at the Wednesday morning chapel service; property 

volunteers; Food Pantry volunteers; decorating; and, work with Family Promise. 
 

Recently Good Shepherd signed on to the Lower Susquehanna Synod’s program called 
R3.  We are grateful to have Dixie McCauley as our team leader, with Greg Borzok, 
Vicki Delp, Georgia Rehm, Rob Wix, and me serving on the team.  Please continue to 

look to the newsletter and bulletins for updates.  
 

The Lower Susquehanna Synod offers an annual leadership training camp for youth 
during the summer.  Jeffrey Gleiter was invited back to attend a second year.  This is a 
special invitation, since not all participants are asked to come back.  Please continue 

to pray for him as he grows in his faith, and be sure to take a moment to congratulate 
and encourage him.  We have enjoyed the fruits of his gifts and this training not only 
by his service in the chancel as a crucifer, but also as a lead participant in the Harris-

burg Area Youth Initiative (HAYI), and also as a person who is willing to try new things 
(like commissioning the R3 team back in September). 

 
A gentle reminder and a word of thanks to folks who continue to let Good Shepherd 
(through the church office or directly to me) know when there are pastoral care issues 

that need pastoral attention.  Whether something is happening in your life or whether 
you hear about someone’s need, we appreciate your willingness to accept the love and 
support of Good Shepherd.  Thank you. 

 
And, as always, a big note of thanks to the staff of Good Shepherd.  We are completely 

interdependent on each other and we cannot do our work by ourselves.  Matt Blaisse; 
Amy Beres; Don Heimbaugh; and, Zach Hartman provide Good Shepherd with the 
framework that is needed for doing ministry here at Good Shepherd.  I am grateful for 

their gifts and skills. 
 

God be praised in all that we say and do! 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Kathleen J. Baker, pastor 
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Treasurer’s Report, 
2019 

 

Through September we had a General Fund surplus of $10,676. The reason for our 
outstanding result is that our total income has been $46,343 better than we ex-
pected, while expenses have been $4,386 less than budgeted.  

 
From a financial standpoint, our merger with Zion Lutheran, Penbrook was com-
pleted in September. We’d budgeted $165,000 for merger expenses and spent 

$135,419. We spent about $9,000 less than budgeted for Pastor Carnes’s expenses, 
$7,500 less than budgeted for operating expenses and about $13,000 less than 

budgeted for other expenses. So we budgeted for the “worst case” and ended up 
much better than that. 
 

Earlier this year we received $328,570 from the sale of Zion’s former building. The 
relatively quick sale was a blessing in both receipt of the funds and avoiding ex-

penses of running the building.  
 
The funds are earmarked for accessibility improvements throughout our building. 

These improvements are now being discussed, but will not begin for some time. So 
what to do with the money until then? 
 

Earlier this year we opened an account at Members 1st and deposited the proceeds 
there. Why? Earning better interest rates is one reason. Having a backup bank in 

case we become dissatisfied with our current bank is another.  
 
We then embarked on a program of “laddering” Certificates of Deposit to earn better 

(though definitely not extravagant) interest. In June we purchased a 3-month CD for 
$100,000. In July we purchased a second 3-month CD for $100,000. In August we 
purchased a final 3-month CD for $100,000.  

 
When the CD purchased in June matured in September, we simply renewed it, since 

the money wasn’t needed for building improvements. We’ll continue renewing CDs 
each month until the money is actually needed. 
 

Why do things this way? Because we’re never more than one month away from 
$100,000 should we need it. And we’re earning better interest than a traditional 

checking or savings account while keeping the money safe.  
 
When I look at our current financial situation, I sometimes think back to the 2010 

congregational meeting. Do you remember that one? It’s the meeting where we did 
something that’s generally unheard of: rejecting a proposed budget.  
 

Back then, the original budget projected a deficit of about $20,000 and we had 
about $100,000 in investments. Doing the math means we had about 5 years left if 
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we continued at that pace. So the budget was rejected and a new one was developed. 

That budget called for cuts in various expenses, including staff salaries (which have 
since been made up). There was also a written appeal to congregation members to in-

crease their giving by 10 percent, if possible.  
 
It was a painful process, but it worked. Giving increased and Good Shepherd’s finan-

cial health gradually improved to the point where we didn’t need to withdraw money 
from our investment accounts for several years (and see no need to do so now).  
 

What I keep thinking about is that the budget rejection occurred nine years ago. In 
that time we’ve gone from a congregation facing the potential end of its ministry and 

mission in just a few years to one in robust financial health. 
 
But what about nine years from now? Can what we’ve built in the last nine years de-

cline just as quickly in the next nine? Will we be looking for a merger partner at the 
end of that period? Frankly, the time to start planning for this is now, while we can do 

something about it.  
 
Speaking of that planning, I’m happy that we’ve agreed to participate in the synod’s 

R3 (reFORM, reNEW, reVISION) congregational renewal program. I’ll let those partici-
pating in the program let us know what that will ultimately mean for us. But I’m 
happy to see it happening here at Good Shepherd.   

It’s no secret that our congregation is getting older and the neighborhood around us 
has changed considerably. While in the past most of our congregation members came 

from the surrounding neighborhood, many now drive 10 or more miles to worship, 
sometimes passing numerous other Lutheran churches along the way.  
 

So, as was the case nine years ago, we’re once again facing the need to change. Except 
this time our mission is much different. Back then we needed to change out of des-
peration. Today we’re facing the future from a more deliberate perspective, with time 

to consider how we’d like to see Good Shepherd change.  
 

I write this not from a financial perspective but from an activity perspective. Having no 
youth Sunday school, no Vacation Bible School and few young families is not a pre-
scription for a thriving congregation. So I’m happy to see any effort to change how we 

do things. 
 

As always, I welcome any questions or concerns from the congregation. 
  
Joe Stepansky 
GSLC Treasurer 
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Good Shepherd Music Ministry 

 

What a year it’s been for the music ministry here at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church!  

The installation of the organ console and digital equipment from Zion is now complete! As 
a reminder, this project included: 

 transportation of the console and digital equipment from Zion to Good Shepherd 
 repairs to and reconfiguration of the Zion console to match Good Shepherd’s organ 
 removal of the old Good Shepherd console and installation of the new Zion console 

 extensive rewiring at Good Shepherd in accordance with the National Electric Code 
 installation and configuration of the Zion digital equipment at Good Shepherd 

 expert voicing of the digital stops to blend with the existing acoustic pipes 
 
Because we opted to have the digital installations done in addition to the console replace-

ment, we now have a significantly expanded organ that increases the number of ranks 
from 20 to 36, or an increase of 80% (and an increase in the number of total stops from 
23 to 46, or double), including a new Choir/Solo division assigned to the third manual 

(keyboard).  The selection of voices has aimed to meet some of my own personal requests 
as well as preserve some sounds from Zion’s organ, while also ensuring an organ specifi-

cation that is well-rounded and versatile. 
 
The total cost of the project came to $65,368 and as of this writing we are less than 

$1000 away from having the work paid for in its entirety!  While we look forward to hav-
ing this project “off the books,” we must also keep in mind that significant long-term or-
gan maintenance will still be needed in the future, so please maintain your generous giv-

ing to the organ maintenance fund accordingly for whenever that day may come.  How-
ever, that day is not today.  Today, we celebrate and give thanks! 

 
To that end, a special Thanksgiving service is being planned for Sunday, November 17 at 
9:30 a.m. with the annual congregational meeting to follow. The service will be a full lit-

urgy packed with Thanksgiving hymn favorites and special organ selections from the col-
lection Come, Ye Thankful People, Come by composer Michael Helman, featuring guest 

musician Greg Strohman (trombone).  The service will also include a mini-recital titled Re-
flections of Thanksgiving featuring selections from our parish instrumentalists and choir 

as well as guest musician Mike Mekailek (baritone). This music-filled service will be our 
official celebration of the newly upgraded organ and will replace the Thanksgiving Eve 
service this year. 

 
In other news, I have finished sorting through the choir music brought over from Zion 

and am currently in the process of combining it with selections from Good Shepherd’s 
original choral library to create an updated library that better suits our choir’s personnel 
moving forward.  The choir and I also extend our immense gratitude to the property com-

mittee for the wonderful renovations to the choir room, which included patching and 
painting of the walls, the installation of a drop ceiling with brand-new LED lighting, and 
cleaning and waxing of the floors.  Finally, thank you all for your prayers, cards, and gifts 

in celebration of the birth of our daughter Jemma.  Sam, Aaron, Jemma, and I are so very 
grateful for your support! 

 

Matt Blaisse 

Director of Music 
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Youth Ministry 
 

The Harrisburg Area Youth Initiative has gotten off to a good start for the 2019-2020 year. 
They had their first meeting at St John’s in Hoernerstown, and will continue to have meet-
ings every first, third, and fifth Sundays of the month. Anyone currently in middle or high 

school is encouraged to make it out for a time of fun, friends and food.  
 

Contact Zach Hartman (unsurpassablez@gmail.com) with any additional questions or  
concerns. 
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Statistical Report: November 2018—November 2019 

Membership       2017            2018             2019 

Baptized members                 266               362               352 
Confirmed membership                  239               334                324 
 
Baptized members received 

Baptism (children                              3                  1                  3 

Baptism (adults)                                -                   -                   - 
Affirmation of faith                            3                  -                    - 
Transfer                                            3              7/+ 95              6 

Statistical adjustment                         -                  -                  - 
 
Baptized members removed 

Death                                                 2                   5                 12 
Transfer                                              2                  6                10 

Removed                                               -                   -                  - 
Statistical adjustment                         -                   -                  - 
# of baptized youth                                -                  1                  1 

who were confirmed 
 
Baptisms 

Arabella Dybowski  2/24/19                                        Let your light so shine before others 
Aubree Noelle Younkins 7/27/19                                       that they may see good works 
Isabella Maria Gonzalez  10/27/19                                   and glorify our Father in heaven. 
 
Deaths 

N. Betty Light  11/16/18 

Anne C. Shepler  11/20/18 
Algirdes Joseph Ruksys 11/22/18 (non-member)             Rest eternal grant them, O  Lord, 
Judith Ann Koch Carlson  12/9/18                                          and let light perpetual  
Cathy A. Rummel 1/11/2019  (non-member)                                  shine upon them.  
Rhea F. Leib  2/28/19                                                                            
James Love  3/7/19 
Lois M. Heimbaugh  4/16/19 

Bertha Sweger  5/26/19 
Gladys S. Baum  7/3/19 
Marguerite V. Petro  8/19/19 (non-member) 

Jeanne Koons  8/22/2019 
Dennis E. Swartz  9/18/2019 
Deula V. Coulston 10/8/19 

Dr. John J. Watson 10/28/19 
 
Marriages 

Lauren Lynn Callahan to Benjamin von Bredow 4/27/19              May you find delight  
Andrea Lauren Mack to Wayne Alan Griffiths 10/26/19                        in each other 
                                                                                                     and grow in holy love  
Renewal of Marriage Vows                                                                until your life’s end! 
Sally and Dennis Swartz 8/24/19                                                        
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Christian Education Committee 
 
Chair: Susan Master 
 

Purpose: Foster Christian education in the parish. 
 
The first item that I would like to mention is the faithful commitment of Dixie 

McCauley in leading this committee in the past.  For me, it has been a year of 
learning as a new member of Good Shepherd and following the path of Dixie. So I 

apologize for the lack of knowing processes and not having the committee as active 
as it should be. Hopefully, 2019-2020 should see improvement. 
 

And the biggest improvement that needs to happen is Sunday school for children 
and teens.  Other than confirmation, Sunday mornings are “too quiet.”  Children 

and teens need to be seen and heard.   As a new member and looking at the 
church directory, there are children that could be attending Sunday school.  We 
have very willing people to teach the children the traditional Bible stories and 

such. The committee is open for suggestions. 
 
Vacation Bible School follows the same path as Sunday school. 

 
The Adult Sunday school continues to thrive. A good group of about 20 adults  

attend.  Thank you to the teaching leaders: Fred Sprunk, John Switaj, John 
Bricker, Dixie McCauley and Susan Master. Topics vary from the Lectionary  
series, videos, food of the Bible, prayer, journeys of Paul, bad girls of the Bible  

and the Life of Jesus. Thank you to those individuals teach and to all who attend.  
Very good discussions occur. 

 
We witnessed the confirmation of Zachary Gleiter. 
 

Jeffrey Gleiter was invited back to continue Leadership training by the Camping 
Corporation. 
 

The Harrisburg Area Youth Initiative (HAYI) continues meeting.  We saw the resig-
nation of Deacon David Hope-Tringali due to returning to Africa to start a school. 

The new leader of HAYI is Zach Hartman, Harrisburg native, junior at Messiah  
College and a member of Tree of Life Lutheran Church, Harrisburg. 
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EVANGELISM COMMITTEE 
Evangelism is sharing God’s story, 

Sharing the faith, a lifestyle. 

 

Chair:  Julie McCauley 

 

Members: John Bricker, Dixie McCauley, John Pollock, 

                  John and Sylvia McAnnaney, Bill and Joyce Tuttle, Susan Boyne 

 

Number of meetings during the year:  2 

 

Purpose:  Bylaws state “This committee shall stimulate and lead all members of the congregation in con-

tinuous and, from time to time, concerted endeavors to reawaken the spiritually indifferent and to reach 

others, who are yet unwon with the Gospel and to attach them to Christ’s Church.  To this end, the commit-

tee shall devote itself 

to deepening the spiritual life and shall periodically study the congregation in the context of its surrounding  

community.” 

 

Accomplished this year: 

 Lenten Calendars were ordered and were made available in the narthex of the main church and in the 

Chapel. 

 A Street banner displaying our church name and address was sponsored through Paxtang borough and 

posted along Derry Street between Oak and Swan streets. 

 We participated in the Paxtang Fourth of July Parade.  Congregation members distributed homemade 

cookies and water to parade participants and spectators.  American flags were also displayed and small 

flags were handed out to the crowd. 

 Community Day was held on September 14th.  Adult and children’s clothing was accepted again this 

year.  Any unsold clothing items were placed in the Community Aid bin.  A large banner and yard 

signs were displayed in the local community for advertising.  An advertisement was also posted in the 

Patriot News and on PennLive.  The Keystone Band Concert was held indoors due to inclement 

weather.  The band performed in the Sanctuary this year and seemed to be well received by attendees.  

Thrivent contributed a $250 gift card used to help fund the event. 

 

Funds raised totaled $1851.60 

 

Money donated to: 

 Progress Fire Company: $100 

 Sewin’ Sisters: $100 

 Family Promise: $801.60 

 Needy Families at Paxtang School: $500 

 Medical Outreach: $200 

 National Night Out: $100 

 Boy Scouts of America: $50 

 

Goals: Continue to seek ways to acquaint the community to Good Shepherd and ways to deepen the spiri-

tual life of its members. 

Thank you to all the members of this committee who faithfully attend scheduled meetings and willingly  

participate in activities. 
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Hospitality Committee 
 

Chair: Susan Master 
 
Members: Susan Bricker, Vicki Delp, Sylvia McAnnaney, Dixie McCauley, 
Georgia Rehm. 
 
Anytime there was food and/or meals available at Good Shepherd, more than likely 

the Hospitality Committee was behind the scenes.  This committee was reinstated 
again at Good Shepherd as part of the merger. 

 
Advent and Lenten “Souper” Suppers, breakfasts, ice cream social, funeral luncheons 
and other special meal events are planned by the committee.  However, it is the mem-

bership of Good Shepherd who volunteer to set-up, donate food and clean-up for 
these events.  Without faithful willing people, these events would not be successful.  

Thank you. 
 
In the past, the Advent and Lenten meals had themes associated with the meals.  

Homemade soup and bread meals were tried at Good Shepherd for the two church 
seasons this past year.  Positive responses were received so “Souper” suppers will 
continue. 

 
With the future of handicap accessibility, the committee hopes that All Saints Hall  

will be the location for all funeral luncheons.  We invite members of the congregation 
to consider this option for comfort among families and friends in the bereavement 
process. 

 
Thank you to the following committee members:  Susan Bricker, Sylvia McAnnaney, 
Dixie McCauley and Georgia Rehm.  Vicki Delp is an ex-officio member of the commit-

tee but has assisted with set-up and clean-up as part of the Worship and Music Com-
mittee chair during the Advent and Lenten meals. 

 
Comments and suggestions are welcomed. 
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Property Committee  

Chair: Gary Still 
 

Members:  Denny Beaver, Greg Borzok, Dave Boyne, Randy Breon, John Bricker, Karl  
and Jody Coleman, Dawn Deaner, Don Heimbaugh, Bert Kreider, John McAnnaney,  
John Pollock, Alan Rehm, Gary Still, Bill Tuttle, and Karl Valley. 

 
Work done by Property Committee members included the following: 

 
 Replaced the wooden trim boards on many of the casement windows in the Educa-

tion Wing with vinyl boards that are not prone to deterioration. 

 
 Cared for the rose garden throughout the summer, deadheading the roses to pro-

mote more blossom production. 

 
 John Bricker weeded the landscape beds and Randy Breon trimmed the shrub-

bery. 
 
 Installed a dedicated electrical circuit to provide power for the digital enhancement 

features that were added to the Good Shepherd organ. 
 

 Repositioned the electrical cables that were in the organ pit located in the Chancel.  
The cables had to be relocated in order for the organ base to fit in the pit area. 

 

 Installed a new electrical outlet in the library to facilitate use of the television by 
the adult Sunday School class. 

 

 John McAnnaney and Karl Valley remodeled the Choir Room, which included pre-
paring the walls for painting by repairing the rough and blemished wall surfaces 

and applying one coat of primer. Karl and Jody Coleman applied  two coats of fin-
ish paint to the walls. Karl painted the trim boards. We installed a drop ceiling, in-
stalling four 2’ x 4’ LED fluorescent light panels in the Choir Room and a 2’ X 2’ 

LED fluorescent panel in the hallway leading from the Choir Room into the Choir 
vestments room. Don Heimbaugh swept and buffed the floor.  Work on remodeling 

the Choir Vestments Room will begin in 2020. 
 
The Fall Cleanup Day is scheduled for Saturday, November 9, 2019.  Seasonal lawn 

and landscape maintenance will be performed. 
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Stewardship Committee 
 

Chair: Sam Kuba 
 

The Stewardship Committee has the responsibility for identifying, cultivating and 
implementing opportunities for members of the Congregation to share their time, 
talents and resources as an expression of their Christian faith on a local, national 

and worldwide level. 

 

While not yet a fully functioning committee, an immediate need being addressed is 

increasing the number of individuals willing to assist with the weekly counting and 
depositing of offering plate gifts.  Currently, several new volunteers have been identi-

fied to participate in this very important activity.  

 

Future initiatives under consideration would include:  

 
 An educational seminar discussing Planned Giving financial and legal strategies 
 Identifying additional options for support of both internal and external needs  

 and programs 

 

 Increased volunteer recruitment for participation at all levels 
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Worship and Music Committee (November 2018-November 2019) 

 

Chair:  Karen Frischkorn/Vicki Delp 

 

Committee Members:  Pastor Baker, Bill Baum, Sandy Baum, Linda Beaver, Matt Blaisse, Greg 

Borzok, John Bricker, Suzie Crist, Vicki Delp, Karen Frischkorn, Edna Hafer, Helen Koser, Sam 

Kuba, Connie Lochbaum, Darlene Schlegal, and Gary Wendt 

 

Number of meetings during the year:  6 

 

Purpose: 

 Assist the Congregation Council in seeing the services of God’s house are conducted regu-

larly and in accordance with the liturgy of the Evangelical Lutheran Church of America. 

 Care of paraments, vestments, and musical instruments in consultation with the pastor and 

organist/choir director. 

 Recruit and ensure that laity is competently trained to assist in worship. 

 Ensure that hymnals and other devotional materials are provided and properly cared for. 

 

Accomplishments this year: 

 Installation of Zion’s organ console and digital voices to our organ  (Work began on 5/20/19 

and was completed in August. We are especially grateful to Matt Blaisse for his oversight and 

updates on this project.) 

 Shared Worship experiences with Our Saviour Lutheran Church  

1. Mid-week Advent worship at Our Saviour 

2. 1st Sunday after Christmas worship at Our Saviour 

3. Mid-week Lenten/Holy Week worship at Good Shepherd 

4. Easter Vigil at Good Shepherd 

 Organization and oversight of seasonal decorating (and undecorating) of the sanctuary/chapel  

1. Chrismon Tree in Sanctuary 

2. Order and arrange poinsettias; creche in Sanctuary 

3. Order and prepare palms for Palm Sunday 

4. Order and arrange lilies/daffodils in Sanctuary for Easter; hanging of Easter banner 

5. Order and arrange geraniums in Chapel for Pentecost 

 Use of the Burial Box for sealing the “Alleluia” banner during Lent 

 Update of the Altar Guild Handbook with a very special “thank you” to Karen Frischkorn for 

undertaking this task. 

 Organized an early Fall Cleaning of the Sanctuary to accommodate a funeral 

 Welcomed Bishop Dunlop and Rev. Jorgensen to our worship 

 

Congregation members who share their talents in support of the worship at Good Shepherd: 

 Altar Guild  Karen Frischkorn/Linda Beaver and Marcia Freed-Dankman 

 Ushers   Helen Koser 

 Assisting Ministers Marcia Freed-Dankman 

 Acolytes   Susan Gleiter 

 Communion Set-up John Pollock, Steve and Sheryl Watson, Marcia Freed-Dankman,  

          Susan Boyne, Karen Frischkorn 

 Decorations  An amazing group of individuals who show up every year to help  

 beautify our worship space 
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WELCA—Women of the ELCA 
 
 
Our “We Need More Esthers”  booklet (pp. 14 & 15) is a good source for information 

about Thankoffering and Katie’s Fund which support WELCA Churchwide ministries. 
There is also information about Ingathering Sunday, school kits, personal care kits 
and fabric kits. 

  
Additionally, we now are collecting purses in good condition for resale to raise funds 

for supporting programs for women and girls rescued from sex trafficking.  And we 
support the Angel Tree program, which provides services for women in prison and 
their children during the Christmas season. 

  
This year, Lois Griffiths and I attended the Lower Susquehanna Synodical Women’s 

Organization Convention. Our WELCA group contributed $300.00 in Giant gift cards 
for  
Gettysburg seminarians and their families at this convention. 

  
Within our church, we provide Christmas Cookie Boxes for all our homebound mem-

bers.  And all the cookies are home-made (of course!) 
  
Ever month, we hold a Gathering for Bible study based on articles in the Gathering  
Nagazine published by WELCA. 
  

Mary Sprunk, our Treasurer, can provide you with information about our finances 
(see next page). 
 

 
Submitted by Karen Borzok 



27 

 



28 

 

Women’s Workshop Annual Report 
 

Women’s Workshop meets every Tuesday morning from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in All Saint’s Hall. We are 

focused on collecting materials and making items for needy people in the local area as well as items that 

are distributed through Lutheran World Relief wherever there is a need throughout the world. 

 

Women’s Workshop is not a budgeted item and we operate solely on donations from the congregation. 

That is why there are numerous requests for needed items throughout the year. We sew the bags for the 

School Kits, but we request donated school supplies that we put into the bags. We are always in need of 

cotton or cotton blend fabric for our quilts, baby items for inclusion in our baby layettes, items for our fab-

ric kits and personal care kits. 

 

Workshop is open to anyone who would like to help with these projects. You do not need to be able to sew. 

We have folks who trace and cut patches, people who iron, layout quilts knot quilts, as well as those who 

do the sewing. We also have people who knit and crochet laprobes, baby blankets, sweater and hat sets for 

infants and many other things that are ongoing throughout the year.  

 

On In-Gathering Sunday, we packed the following items to be donated to Lutheran World Relief: 

 

Full size quilts – 17 

Personal Care Kits – 16 

Fabric Kits – 6 

School Kits – 145 (Thanks to your generous donations!) 

 

Throughout the year we donated locally to: 

Morningstar Pregnancy Services – Baby Layettes – 46 

Family Promise – Twin size quilts to the children – 10 

Lebanon Veteran’s Hospital: 

 Laprobes – 11 

 Pillow covers for their chemo department – 30 

Prison Ministry – Mission Bags for children – 7 

Lutheran Camping Corporation Quilt Auction – 1 quilt 

 

Family Promise Art Auction – 1 quilted wall hanging 

We also strive to do work that is needed around the church, such as alter draperies from Zion to be used in 

the St. Peter and Paul rooms or anything else that might be needed. 

 

If you would like to come see what we do, bring a lunch and come visit with us on a Tuesday morning. If 

you would like to help, but are not able to come on a Tuesday morning, talk with Georgia and see if there 

is something you could do at home. We welcome anyone who is interested in helping. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Georgia Rehm 

Women’s Workshop Coordinator 
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Accessibility Task Force Annual Report 
 

Brothers and sisters in Christ, the Pastor and Church Council created a task force in early June of this year. 

Three individuals were selected to tackle the challenge of creating accessibility to the Nave and All Saints 

Hall.  This accessibility includes not only devices to safely move members and guests from the street to the 

Nave and All Saints Hall, but also to air condition the Nave. 

 

The Plan and Agreement for Merging of Ministries between Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church and The Evan-

gelical Lutheran Church of The Good Shepherd provides our task as written in Article II, paragraph 2. as fol-

lows: 

 

“Proceeds of any sale of the building or situs known as Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church of Penbrook, PA 

shall be transferred to and vested in The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd of Paxtang as the 

surviving corporation and to be used to improve the handicap accessibility of the building and other prop-

erty improvements.” 

 

In our meeting we have been supported by the Pastor, Council President Greg Borzok and Attorney Richard 

Wix.  As a group we have visited all possibilities, met with consultants and visited a Linglestown church to 

view their project.  Having laid the ground work, the next step was to develop possibilities. 

 

We considered an elevator which would have solved most of our problems, but when you add the price of the 

elevator, and a structure to contain it you might not have enough money for the air conditioning, and the re-

structuring of a drop off point and sidewalks. 

 

I’m sure most of you are aware that the chair lift that can move people from the breezeway to All Saints Hall, 

has some challenges.  It’s hard to get on and off the small seat and the seat belt is not adequate. It’s antiquated 

and due for retirement. 

 

We have looked at new mobility products and have found them to have excellent upgrades and designs to turn 

around corners and store in locations that do not interfere with the steps or walkway. 

 

Recommendations: 
 

To get from the street to the breezeway, we are looking to restructure the drop off area on Wilhelm Road by 

removing the curb and grass plot, install a new curb, macadam, and sidewalk to the breezeway. Also we need 

to replace the doors with automatic openers and camera connected to the office so the secretary can unlock the 

door with the push of a button. 

 

One Freecurve Stairlift from the Nave to All Saints Hall on the East side of the stairs and West side of the 

ramp.  This would have three stops: bottom of the steps, on the breezeway landing, and the top of the ramp 

 

A second Freecurve Stairlift from the breezeway up the steps to the Office area on the same side as the Sac-

risty.  When not in use it will be parked on the breezeway level against the wall.  This will give visitors and 

members access to the office area and on Service Days will make another chair available for multiple users. 

 

An air conditioning consultant was brought in, at no expense to Good Shepherd.  He reviewed all the possibili-

ties and recommended a solution to cool and or heat the Nave.  The cost for the project would be about 

$90,000. 
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Conclusions: 
There are no conclusions at this time.  We are open for any input you have for us, and if you have ques-

tions please write them down and give them to Karen Frischkorn, one of the Task Force Members. 

 

As we proceed we expect to develop plans and select options.  Our hope is to have the first phase ready for 

your approval at our semiannual meeting in the spring. 

 

Thank you for your interest. 

 

Task Force Members:  Karen Frischkorn, Bill Baum and Denny Beaver 

 

FREECURVE STAIRLIFT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have looked at www.butlermobility.com for the information on the Stairlifts, 

but will find two additional companies with similar products before we submit a 

proposal for equipment. 

 

http://www.butlermobility.com/
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R3 Renewal Team Annual Report 
 

R3 ... reFORM, reNEW, reVISION is our Synod’s initiative aimed to help individuals and congregations 

grow spiritually to bring the good news of Christ to a world that desperately needs it.  It engages congrega-

tions and equips them with the ideas and tools they need to renew their mission to God’s people. 

  

Pastor Baker and the following persons are committed and have been commissioned to carry out R3 work 

on behalf of Good Shepherd:  Greg Borzok, Vicki Delp, Dixie McCauley (team leader), Georgia Rehm, 

and Rob Wix.  A total of 11 congregations are participating in this round of R3 and are broken down into 

cohorts.  Good Shepherd is in a cohort of three with St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Dillsburg and Saint 

Luke’s Episcopal Church in Mechanicsburg. 

 

Each team has been assigned a coach.  Our coach is Rev. Godfred Effisah, a parish pastor at Rife-Killinger 

Lutheran Parish in Upper Dauphin County.  He is a native of Ghana and was training to be a Catholic 

priest when he became Lutheran.  He will lead us as we engage in this work.  Over the next 18 months, our 

team will attend training sessions on the dates outlined below.  Within 48 hours of each training, we are to 

meet with our coach and, shortly thereafter, our cohorts.  

 

September 20-21, 2019 (Pastor’s Day and Talking About Mission) 

November 23, 2019 (Getting to the Pews) 

January 10-11, 2020 (Pastor’s Day followed by Discipleship on Saturday) 

March 7, 2020 (Community Leaders) 

May 2, 2020 (Meet the Neighbors) 

September 19, 2020 (Plans and Practices 

November 13-14, 2020  (Pastor’s Day and then What’s Next? On Saturday) 

March 20, 2021 Reunion (Storytelling) 

 

On September 20, 2019, Pastor Baker attended “Pastor’s Day,” which was followed by our first training 

session on September 21, 2019.   The team learned about the R3 process and what a vital congregation 

looks like in terms of its relationships …. with God, with one another, and with our neighbors/the world.  

Later in the day,  we were introduced to our coach and spent some time getting to know 

each other. 

 

We held a team meeting on September 24, 2019, to review what we learned at the training and discuss next 

steps.  This was followed by a “check-in” with Rev. Godfred on October 3, 2019.  A meeting with our co-

horts is scheduled for the evening of November 7, 2019. 

 

Please continue to pray for and support your team as we move forward. 

 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Dix McCauley 
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Finance Committee 

Chair: Don Lausch 
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